Information on Agenda Items 9, 10 and 11

Village Board Meeting December 1, 2015

Agenda #9: As you know, the DOT recently conducted two meetings regarding Hwy 57. The first was a public official's meeting and the second was a meeting for residents, businesses, and the general public. At both meetings the DOT presented two options, one that includes bike lanes (a wider outside lane) and one without. The State D.O.T. will choose one as the "Preferred Approach" by January and forward the recommendation to the Federal Authorities.

We will discuss the two options and reaffirm or modify our position and send it on the State D.O.T., Rep David Steffen and Senator Rob Cowles. During the public official's meeting, Rob Cowles said he would support anything we want, but we need to tell him what we want.

Agenda #10: Snow Removal of Allouez' portion of the Fox River Trail. During the public meetings and public official meetings regarding Hwy 57, many people have brought up the idea of using the Fox River Trail vs. unsafe travel along Riverside Drive, and expressed interest in having the Fox River Trail plowed during the winter. Green Bay currently provides this service to it's residents. Allouez looked into this several years ago, but must have chosen not to move forward. I believe the estimated cost at that time was between \$11k and \$13K per year. I'd like the board to consider implementing this service.

Agenda #11: Temporary Crosswalks on Riverside Drive. At the last public meeting, several people asked if we can install pedestrian crosswalks during next year's interim Riverside Dr. paving project. The D.O.T. said they could, but Allouez would to request that and other conditions would need to be met. They also said they have been working with Craig on the preparation. I would like us to formally ask for the installation of crosswalks and get an update from Craig on what has taken place so far, and what needs to be done to accomplish this.